City of Ocean City Green Purchasing Policy

•The City of Ocean City’s goal as well as their purchasing policy is: to purchase environment friendly, green products where ever, when ever possible.  These products should strive to be cost effective when possible, and funds need to be available and within the established budget constraints.  Products which have been identified and purchased to date are:
- Recycled Paper

- Bio-diesel Fuel

- Hybrid and Electric Vehicles

- Recycled Plastic Trash Containers

- Energy Star rated Appliances

- Recycled Plastic Parking Stops

- Recycled Plastic Playground Equipment

- Solar Energy Components


The City of Ocean City’s Purchasing Department has employees with 25+ years of experience and they always seek new vendors who are environmentally friendly.  They also make sure the current vendors know the needs of the City and make sure they can meet the criteria and standards of ‘green products’.


•In June of 2001, the City of Ocean City migrated over to electronic requisitions city-wide.  This change was significant in that it eliminated the need for paper requisition, thus saving on the usage of paper.  Bu virtue of this change, the type of Purchase Orders utilized by the City also changed; going from a six-part form to a three-part form which is printed in house utilizing recycled paper.

•In September of 2008, the City of Ocean City instituted the Procurement Card, or P-Card system.  This system has further eliminated the need for paper Purchase Orders as purchases are made via a credit card.

